
WAC 388-106-1315  Do I have a right to an administrative hearing 
if my total in-home personal care hours or New Freedom budget approved 
as an exception to rule are reduced or terminated or if my increased 
residential payment rate approved as an exception to rule is reduced 
or terminated?  Notwithstanding WAC 388-440-0001(3), you have a right 
to an administrative hearing regarding the department's exception to 
rule decision if:

(1) You receive services in your own home, and:
(a) The total number of in-home personal care hours you are cur-

rently receiving includes in-home personal care hours approved as an 
exception to rule in addition to the number of in-home care hours de-
termined to be available to you by CARE; and

(b) The total number of in-home personal care hours or New Free-
dom budget you are currently receiving is reduced because of a reduc-
tion or termination in the number of in-home personal care hours ap-
proved as an exception to rule.

(2) You receive services in a residential facility, and:
(a) You currently have an increased residential payment rate ap-

proved as an exception to rule; and
(b) Your increased residential payment rate that was approved as 

an exception to rule is reduced or terminated.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 74.08.090 and 74.09.520. WSR 13-18-039 and 
13-17-125, § 388-106-1315, filed 8/29/13 and 8/21/13, effective 
10/1/13. Statutory Authority: RCW 74.08.090, 74.09.520, chapters 74.39 
and 74.39A RCW. WSR 07-01-046, § 388-106-1315, filed 12/14/06, effec-
tive 1/14/07.]
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